
PUBLIC NOTICE
PROPOSAL TO CLEANUP

AN UNDERGROUND STORAGE TANK (UST) SITE
There has been a release from an underground storage tank system at

Kidd’s Store
8469 West River Road, Scottsville, VA 2459

The Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) is requiring 
Duke Oil Company Inc. to develop a Corrective Action Plan to 

address cleanup of gasoline contamination at the site.  If you have 
any questions regarding the cleanup, please contact:

Bob Baird, PhD
Environmental Consulting, Inc.
13040 Greenwood Church Road

Ashland, VA 23005
info@callECItoday.com or (804) 798-5555

The Corrective Action Plan will be submitted to the Valley Regional 
Offi ce of DEQ on September 26, 2024. If you would like to review or 

discuss the proposed Corrective Action Plan with the staff of DEQ, 
please feel free to contact Eli A. Connell at Eli.Connell@deq.virginia.gov 

or (540) 830-0258 after the date of the Corrective Action Plan 
submittal. DEQ Valley Regional Offi ce will consider written comments 
regarding the proposed Correction Action Plan until October 26, 2024
 and may decide to hold a public meeting if there is signifi cant public 

interest.  Written comments should be sent to DEQ at the address below.  
DEQ requests that all written comments reference the tracking number 

for this case: PC#2024-6082.

________________________

Department of Environmental Quality
Storage Tank Program

4411 Early Road, Harrisonburg, VA 22801


